CARLETON PLACE GIRLS HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

AGM MINTUES 2007

(Minutes to be approved at 2008 AGM)

Tuesday, May 8, 2007

7:00pm

Boardroom, C.P. Arena

Present:Kelly Romain, Kathy Finn, Heather White, Tom Danaher, Kristy Giles, Kelly Hallett, Tammy Welk, Gay Wilson, Kim Lackey

Regrets: Kathy Bartlett, Pauline Godin

Members Present: Colleen Kubiseski, Lia Thompson, Avis Ward, Steven Lowry, Todd Harding, Rob Townend, Gary Parker, Brenda Parker, Michele Findlay, Kevin Boyce,  Kathy Purdy

Call to order:Meeting was called to order at 7:08pm.

Welcome and Overview:

Kathy Finn welcomed everyone to the 2007 AGM of the CPGHA.  Kathy introduced the 2006-2007 Executive Members.

Presentation of the 2006 AGM Minutes:

Copies of the minutes for 2006 CPGHA AGM where made available for those members in attendance and time was provide for review.

Motion to accept, as presented, the minutes of the 2006 CPOGHA AGM(copy attached).

Motioned by: Colleen Kubiseski 

Seconded by:Todd Harding

Carried: Majority(show of hands)

ASSOCIATIONS ACCOMPLSHMENTS-EXECUTIVE REPORT

Kathy Finn explained that we will have each Executive Member speak about respective responsibilities over the year.

Kathy discussed the Metro House League as a big challenge this year.  Some of our house teams did more travel than competitive.  Noel volunteered to run the ODWHA house league.  Down the road we would like to have a valley league but there is not enough teams at this time.  CPGHA did a big recruitment of young girls and we also offered a Intermediate team who played once a week.

We continue to be a positive influence at the ODWHA and Provincial level.

Thanked Corporate sponsors-Brent Findlay for website maintenance, Ontario Power Generation, and each team sponsors.

Ice Equalization committee-more ice and better ice time for girls hockey.

Mouthguards instituted this year.

We opened the window for those who may not be able to afford registration.

1st Vive President-Kelly Romain

September-advertising signs

October-Lottery License from the town.  $3500.00 generated from the teams.

November-organized the 2nd annual Ladies Night-$1197.00

Raiders Game-generated $744.00 including Food Bank Donations

February-3rd Annual Fundraiser and YukYuk-$1258.00.

April-Annual Banquets and presentations-Donation Jar for Fraser $200.00.

Cyclones News-monthly

Website and Announcements.

Q-Kathy Purdy-Who gets the money from the lottery license?

A-Teams that raised their own money then had the money transferred to the team funds.

Q-Gary Parker-What if something comes up later in the year and we didn’t sign up for the license?

A-You have to have signed up.

Q-How many teams participated in the lottery?

A-6-7 teams.

2nd Vice President-Kelly Hallett

Risk Management-mostly administrative duties.  Injuries, reporting, anything of an insurance nature.

Discipline-quiet year. Code of Conduct that everyone needs to sign.  A couple of breaches of code of conduct this year which we followed up.  Conducted our first hearing this year.  Clear message goes to all parents about dealing with people who are exhibiting inappropriate behaviour.  They are asked to assist with the code of conduct.

3rd Vice President-Kristy Giles

Supportive role mainly for the other executive members.

Helped with the marketing campaign for recruiting new members.

Assisted Kathy B. with the tryouts.

Communications with members.

Sat on different committees.

C-Steve Lowry-the 2nd hour of ice was critical for the development at the younger ages.

4th Vice President-Kathy Finn spoke on behalf of Kathy Bartlett

Tryouts and Conditioning Ice.

Difficult with some of the levels ie. Atom

Tryouts delayed to help with soccer conflict.

Coach selection was different.  They tried to field the best team.

Fair, competitive and unbias.

Q-Avis Ward-If you have a team size of 15 players can you bring up more players that would put you over 15.

A-Can’t go beyond 15 on the bench.  Girls hockey do the paperwork aat each affiliation time.

Discussion persued on affiliation of players.  Boys do it at the first of the year.  Girls do paperwork.

This year one of our teams were made to forfeit 3 games because they fielded a player who came down to Midget and she normally plays Intermediate.

C-Gary Parker-Suggestion to post affiliation process on website?

Q-how are kids affiliated in House?

A-need to affiliate a lower house player.

Q-Parker-Can you affiliate at the same level in house?

A-yes.

Kathy Bartlett who is ill submitted a letter which was read by Tammy(see attached).

Secretary-Tammy Welk

Discussed Ice Allocation

Discussed Photo Day

Treasurer-Tom Danaher

Reprt given out(see attached)

He highlighted Bingo, Nevada and Shirt purchases.

Surplus this year $16, 162.

Registrar- Heather White

Registers the teams and players.

172 players played on 11 teams.

Registration forms updated.

Reported that we have 112 registrations to date for the coming year.

Ice Scheduler-Gay Wilson

First year with girls hockey.

Don’t have great ice times during the week for games so they end up on the weekend.

Each team received 50 ice times.

Equipment Manager-Kim Lackey

Spent a lot of money on jerseys, trainer kits, water bottles.

Left handed blocker and trapper

20 Jerseys/team both home and away

Hoping to work on new forms for the coming year.

C-some parents would like to wear the older jerseys.

C-Perth jerseys the same. Suggested to go with different socks.

Q-Todd-What is the % of late registrations?

A-Not sure exactly

Q-Todd-What was the growth from the previous year?

A-152 in 2005.

Q-Parker-Why are we punishing returning players with a $50.00 charge.

A-We need to know our numbers so we can work with numbers and put in teams.

C-Giving people a discount for register them early.

C-Some association pay right up front.

Q-Colleen-Is ice rental going to increase?

A-Not to our knowledge

Q-Parker-Why were fees not increased for competitive teams?

A-Our fees were set in the previous February.  We also don’t have extra ice to charge the competitive teams more.

Q-Avis-How many Comp and House Teams did we have this year?

A-5 Competitive and 5 House

Q-Todd-Are we going to use the Beckwith Ice?

A-Cost is a quite different, in CP $ 89.00 vs. $150 in Beckwith

Q-Deadline for Coaching Application?

A-May 31st
C-Why can’t the coach be more involved with team selection?

A-Fairness in selection.  Top 10 is done by Selection Members.

C-Someone with familiarity with the kids know how that kid practice etc.

C-One coach suggested a player evaluation at the end of the year.

C-Coach should have an input

C-goalie-being in the top ten-the coach has no choice but to taker her.  Coach should have some input.

A-Kathy said we would take a look at this issue.

ELECTION OF 2007-2008 EXECUTIVE MEMBERS

President:Nomination of Kathy Finn by Tom Danaher(email as per constitution)

                  2nd by Kelly Hallett

                  Ballot closed and nomination accepted.

                  Elected by majority show of hands.

1st Vice President:Nomination of Kelly Romain by Kathy Finn

                               2nd by Gary Parker

                               Ballot closed and nomination accepted.

                               Elected by majority show of hands.

2nd Vice President:Nomination of Kristy Giles by Kathy Finn

                                2nd by Kelly Hallett

                                 Ballot closed and nomination accepted.

                                 Elected by majority show of hands.

3rd Vice President:Nomination of Lia Thompson by Kathy Finn

                                2nd by Avis Ward

                                Ballot closed and nomination accepted.

                                Elected by majority show of hands.

4th Vice President:Nomination of Colleen Kubiseski by Kathy Finn

                                2nd by Kevin Boyce

                                Nomination of Gary Parker by Brenda Parker

                                Kathy Finn asked for vote by show of hands or silent vote

                                Show of hands for Colleen K.-13 votes

                                Democratic vote gives Colleen the nomination which she accepted.

                                Elected by majority show of hands.

Secretary:Nomination of Tammy Welk by Kathy Finn

                  2nd by Todd Harding

                   Ballot closed, nomination accepted.

                   Elected by majority show of hands.

Registrar:Nominaiton of Heather White by Kathy Finn

                  2nd by Avis Ward

                  Ballot closed, nomination accepted.

                  Elected by majority show of hands.

Operational Staff:Ice Scheduler:Gay Wilson

                               Equipment Manager:Kim Lackey
                                Tournament Chair:Open

                               Ref-in-Chief:Raymonde Cronkwright

Referee in Chief-Ray Cronkwright report(see attacked)

Discussions:

Are there girls interested in refereeing?  Recommended that Raymonde could do a session with these girls.

Kathy F. talked about Kelly Hallett’s commitments to the association.  Kathy F. presented Kelly with a gift.

Avis W. asked Heather White to make a comment on why we only charge the family the bingo fee and not per member.

Q-Kelly H.-Did Bingo people discuss the Ottawa Bingo and how that effected their financial status when the no smoking came in.

A-Kathy said that it did fall but then increased again.

Q-Steve L.-When do you submit teams.

A-Sept 5th
Q-Do they let you drop down a level?

A-tough to do the scheduling.  Provincial body looks at this at Competitive Level.

Intermediate team was successful this year and now 3 of the girls will become a Senior team level.  The executive is looking at this but the priority is the junior girls.

Q-Gary-What is the rough numbers for registration

A-Fundamental-3          Atom-30    Bantam-43               Intermediate-18

Novice-21                PeeWee-34                   Midget-20        Senior-3

Q-Todd-Are we going to advertise this year like we did last year?

A-Yes

Kathy Finn also thanked Tammy Lowry for being a statistician for ODWHA as well as Noel Finn who was House Director/Scheduler.

ODWHA looking at a new website.

Motion to adjourn the meeting.

Motioned by:Colleen Kubiseski

Seconded by:Rob Townend

Carried by:unanimous

Meeting adjourned at 9:10pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Tammy Welk

CPGHA Secretary

